ACE Weekly Report: 12/15/99





All ACE spacecraft subsystems are performing nominally. A successful attitude maneuver was completed on 12/14/99. Upcoming attitude maneuvers are scheduled for 12/21/99, 12/28/99, and 01/06/2000.





On 12/8/99 OCR SWPX-020 was executed to change the under count threshold for the SWEPAM instrument in order to reduce the number of under count alarms while


still providing insight into health of CEM’S and HV power supplies.





An operational constraint is being revisited which pertains to when a long-term communications interruption with DSN is anticipated (i.e. Y2K rollover zero day strategy). The FOT is looking into the possibility of having a stored command reset the last resort timer so that the spacecraft would not undergo drastic reconfigurations if not contacted in 96 hours. This would allow for increased flexibility by giving up to 96 more hours until reconfigurations occur.





Several DSN customers met with DSN representatives to discuss the DSN command and data services. The DSN is undertaking several projects such as the Network Control Project (NCP), the Network Simplification Project (NSP), and the 26 meter Automation project. These projects are intended to improve DSN equipment and reliability. While the changes are intended to be transparent to the Goddard community, it seems as though there is not enough communication to relieve the anxiety felt by those at GSFC. 





The DSN data services were discussed individually for ACE with the DSN CSR. DSN services have been very good over the past couple of months (few DR’s or anomaly reports) with the exception of a scheduling issue during the leonid/z-axis maneuver. Some areas were discussed in which communication between the MOC and DSN could be improved. The weekly will be sent to the NOPES and CSR to keep them in the loop and advise them of upcoming critical events (mostly maneuvers).





ACE underwent an ISO pre-audit review on 12/15/99. The audit touched on areas of pass plan generation procedures, maneuver command sheet processing, anomaly report processing, change requests, and approval process. The ACE FOT successfully addressed all the auditor questions. The auditors were especially impressed with the electronic Flight Procedures Document (FPD) and Anomaly Reports as Filemaker Pro databases.


